

## Community Board No. 2

43-22 50th Street, 2nd Floor Woodside, New York 11377 (718) 533-8773 Fax (718-533-8777 Email qn02@cb.nyc.gov www.nyc.gov/queenscb2

Anatole Ashraf Chairperson Debra Markell Kleinert District Manager

October 3, 2024

Nicole Garcia Queens Borough Commissioner NYC Department of Transportation 120-55 Queens Boulevard, Room 285 Kew Gardens, New York 11484

RE: <u>Letter of Support – Why Students Deserve Better Transit Options and How \$5 Citibike</u>
Memberships can make a difference

Dear Commissioner Garcia:

On October 1, 2024, the Transportation Committee heard a presentation by Philip Kong, Transportation Alternatives on a campaign on "Why Students Deserve Better Transit Options and How \$5 Citibike Memberships can make a difference".

At that meeting, a recommendation was made to send a Letter of Support to the Department of Transportation concerning this request. The vote was (5) Five in favor; (1) one opposed (1) abstention.

Thank you for your review of this matter.

Sincerely,

Debra Markell Kleinert District Manager

DMK/mag

· ·

Anatole Ashraf, Chairperson, Community Board 2 Reilly Owens, Chair, Transportation Committee Thomas Mituzas, 2<sup>nd</sup> Vice Chair, Community Board 2 Jason Banrey, NYC Department of Transportation Joseph Patti, NYC Department of Transportation DOT Letter of Support – Why Students Deserve Better Transit Options and how \$5 Citibike Memberships can make a difference